September 09, 2009

The Standard Article

Bamboo demise a drying shame
What used to be one of Hong Kong's most familiar sights seems to be less common these days: the ubiquitous bamboo pole of drying clothes outside almost every kitchen window in large blocks of flats.
I am sure other Asian cities with lots of high- rise housing also have brightly colored shirts and pants flapping in the breeze outside people's windows, but for some reason it hasn't caught my eye in the same way.
To me, the laundry blowing in the wind is akin to a sampan in the harbor - an image that belongs to our city.
You can still catch the colorful - sometimes revealing - sight in many of our older public housing estates.
But more modern blocks often have indoor drying facilities, and the external racks use plastic ropes and pulleys - which just don't look the same to me. Also, more families are probably using electric driers.
Whatever the reasons, we just don't see floor after floor of clothes hanging from bamboo poles as much as we used to.
In some housing developments in the United States, homeowners' associations actually ban outdoor washing lines.
Apparently, people think it makes the neighborhood look poor.
The fact that an electric drier wears clothes out faster and can boost the electricity bill by as much as 10 percent doesn't seem to come into it. Many people in Hong Kong would argue that it is not just a matter of cost.
Naturally dried clothes and linen are fresher, and probably more hygienic.
Public housing tenants in some estates hang their sheets from park benches and roadside fences. They are not supposed to, but I can't say I blame them.
It's a practical and healthy facet of our culture.
